
Tena koutou katoa whānau. Nau mai, haere mai ki te Hata Meri Hōhepa - te Kura Katorika o Papamoa. 
It has been an exciting and memorable term of learning at Suzanne Aubert Catholic School for Term
2. Our roll continues to grow as we welcomed a very large cohort of 18 new learners this term! Our
tamariki have been immersed in a wide variety of learning opportunities connected to our Term 2
concept of ‘Whakatomene - Explore’. Some recent key highlights from this term have been:

New Learning Hub Layout: With the availability of the new hub, it has been great for our three
teams to spread across the three learning hubs. This has been a positive opportunity for our
learners and staff to collaborate and work together within their new learning environments.
Children’s Bookweek: Our annual Children’s Bookweek in the first week of term included quality
literature, a local author visit, guest readers and helped to promote a love of reading in our school.
The week concluded with our incredible Book Character Day where all the learners dressed as
their favourite book character.
Library Launch: Another highlight has been the launch of our central school library in the
Harakeke hub which classes are now visiting regularly. This has become a wonderful place for our
learners to be transported to a world of imagination, knowledge and wonder. Many thanks to
Maria in the office for her set up and management of the library space!
Canberra Study Tour: Our Senior leadership team had an inspiring study tour to Canberra where
they visited schools in the Catalyst Project and participated in professional learning with lead
educators in Australia. The tour was focused on the science of learning, cognitive load theory,
explicit instruction and High Impact Teaching Practice (HITP).
Cross Country: It was wonderful to see our learners demonstrate courage, collaboration,
compassion and a competitive spirit in our school cross country at Wairakei Reserve. This was a
great opportunity for our tamariki to showcase the running skills they have been developing as
part of the PE programme this term.

Please enjoy this panui which includes important updates, information and highlights about our
school in Term 2.
Ngā mihi nui, Anthony Mills (Principal - Tumuaki)
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HAERE MAI TO OUR NEW LEARNERS 
At the beginning of term 2 we were delighted to welcome 18 new learners to our Suzanne Aubert
Whānau. Twelve have joined our year 0-1 team in Hikurangi and 6 more spread across Mangatawa
and Kopukairoa.  

Blake Harper Oscar Oliver Isla

Elijah Maddie Trevor Jagger Leon

James Tahlia Becky Harry Heath

Tori Tommy Emilia

We are also very excited to welcome our latest teacher to the Suzanne
Aubert team!  Welcome to Miss Molly Thornton who has joined our
whānau as the New Entrant roll growth class teacher (Whānau Thornton).
Molly brings teaching experience across a range of year levels in local
schools and is looking forward to starting in Term 3. It is wonderful to
welcome another graduate of our local Catholic Schools to our kura (Molly
attended St Mary's Tauranga and Aquinas College as a student). She is
currently facilitating transition visits at school and ECE visits for our
newest learners who start next term.  Welcome to the Suzanne Aubert
learning community Molly!

HAERE MAI MOLLY 



AUBERT KIDS
Congratulations to those tamariki who received an Aubert Kid award. We are very proud of these
learners who have been demonstrating our school values (7Cs) in their learning and friendships. 

Remy, Jacob, Reagan, Chelsea Ella, Kingston, Charlie, Romeo

Maddie, Harper Everly, Becky, Hilaria

Gwen, Alessandra Shebhaz, Liam, Frankie

Tommy, Zoey Manseerat, Cheyenne, Xavier, Marcus,, Lucy



Have a Colouring Session
If you have kids (or adults) in your home that
love to colour here are a few colouring pages
that I like. Play some music and pull out the
felts! Here are some fun free colouring
pages.

Call Upon the Holy Spirit
This feels a little bit like a no brainer, but
here are some special prayers to the Holy
Spirit that would be perfect for the season.

Litany of the Holy Spirit
Veni, Sanctus Spiritus
Novena to the Holy Spirit– This is often
said on the 9 days leading up to
Pentecost, but I can’t imagine there is a
bad time to start a Novena.

Happy Pentecost season! Enjoy!

Blessings always,
Amie-Lee Mills

Special Catholic Character
A Message from our Director of Religious Studies

Kia Ora Whānau,

This week we have celebrated
Pentecost, bringing with it the
end to our Easter season. It is hard
to believe that it has been 50 days
since we celebrated Easter! 

The word Pentecost actually comes from the Greek
word pentekoste which means fiftieth. On
Pentecost we celebrate the Holy Spirit coming to
the apostles in the upper room as a mighty wind
and tongues of fire. It is the birthday of the Catholic
church, because after receiving the gift of the Holy
Spirit the apostles went out and began preaching
the good news of Jesus.

Celebrating this feast day is a wonderful way to
celebrate the gift of the Holy Spirit and the Catholic
church! I love Sunday feast days, because it usually
allows a little extra time to be devoted to
celebrating. Celebrating a Feast Day doesn’t have to
be elaborate or time consuming. In our home a
celebration usually includes creating a little display
(with icons or pictures from the internet), some type
of themed food and a book/prayer/discussion. I find
themed food helps build a little excitement and
draws them into the learning/prayer time.

Simple Ways to Celebrate
Below are a collection of super easy and fun ways to
celebrate feast days at home. Choose one or
combine a few to celebrate with your Whānau.

Dress Liturgically
Of course attending Mass is the first way to
celebrate! Red is the liturgical colour for the feast of
Pentecost, and wearing red is a great way to get
into the spirit of the season. It can also be a great
conversation starter with your kids!

Set the Mood with Music
The start of Pentecost is really the Holy Spirit, so play
a playlist that is all about the Holy Spirit! You can
have it playing as you get ready for Mass, fix a meal
or music falls into this category. I love:

Holy Spirit – Francesca Battistelli
Oceans- Hillside United
Breathe on Us - Kari Jobe
Fullness - Elevation Worship
Here as in Heaven - Elevation Worship

http://www.supercoloring.com/coloring-pages/pentecost-seven-gifts-of-the-holy-spirit
https://mariangraces.com/blogs/news/litany-of-the-holy-spirit
https://catholicsstrivingforholiness.org/prayer-to-the-holy-spirit-veni-sancte-spiritus-come-holy-spirit-pentecost-sequence/
https://www.praymorenovenas.com/novena-to-the-holy-spirit


SACRAMENTS OF FIRST HOLY COMMUNION & CONFIRMATION
Congratulations to our tamariki Luke, Rehan, Harrison, Clay, Lauren and Cam who recently
celebrated a very special milestone in their faith journey when they received their First Holy
Communion and Confirmation. We are so proud of the reverence, joy, and commitment each of
them has shown.  We also congratulate Lauren and Nelle who began their faith journey with us
here at Suzanne Aubert Catholic School and are now continuing it at Aquinas.  May the gifts of the
Holy Spirit guide you always, and may you continue to grow in faith, hope, and love.

“Be sealed with the gift of the Holy Spirit.”
God bless you all on this sacred day!

BOOK FAIR
We held our annual book fair in the first week of term and it was wonderful to see the children’s
excitement when they came through.  We were lucky to have the space designated for our new
school library in which to display all of the books and our tamariki excitedly brought their parents  
grandparents and other family / friends through. The book fair was well supported and resulted in
us making $1,700 in Scholastic Book Vouchers which can now be used to purchase more books
for the school library and also chapter book sets for use in class reading programmes.  Thank you to
everyone who came along and supported this event.  We look forward to our next one in 2026.  



BOOK CHARACTER DAY
Friday 2 May was Book Character Day and it was a wonderful way to celebrate the end of Children’s
Bookweek. It was great to see our learners dressed up as their favourite book characters and it was
awesome to see such creativity!  Congratulations to all the students who won best dressed in each
whānau class: Sophie, Pedro, Gwen, Willa, Dylan, Jacob, Amariah, Maddy, Elizabeth and Sieni.
Congratulations also to our highly commended: Frankie, George, Jack, Oliver, Wyatt and Zoe. The staff
also got involved, dressing up as a range of book characters including Peter Pan, The Wonky Donkey,
and characters from Alice in Wonderland.  
 
It was also exciting to have our special guest local author Rebecca Larson join us for the day.  She
shared her creativity and passion for writing with each of the whānau classes.  
 
Thanks also to the Aubert Whānau Group for organising the yummy pizza lunch for our tamariki!



ERO REVIEW - TERM 2
A reminder that we will be hosting the Education Review Office (ERO) team for our schoolwide
review next week from Tuesday 17  June to Thursday 19  June. This is an evaluative process that
all New Zealand kura work through over a regular cycle with the aim of school improvement. The
key areas that reviewers will be evaluating will be:

th th

Leadership
Curriculum
Teaching and Learning
Professional Capability
Inclusion and wellbeing
Partnerships
Stewardship and Governance
Te Tiriti o Waitangi
Evaluation

During their visit, the review team will analyse documentation, facilitate classroom observations
and meet with key stakeholders including Board members, leadership team, staff and students. 

It was with great excitement that we opened the Suzanne
Aubert Catholic School library in week 3.  Our lucky tamariki
from Mangatawa were the first learners to have the opportunity
to visit the library and check out a book for the week. There was
a lot of excitement and it was fabulous to see them choosing a
book and finding a space in the new library to read. All our
learners in Hikurangi and Kopukairoa have now also had the
chance to visit the library and it is awesome to see the
classrooms rostered and using this literacy space each week.

LIBRARY LAUNCH! 



CROSS COUNTRY
On Wednesday 21 May we held our school cross country at the Wairakei Reserve. We were extremely
lucky with the beautiful weather and it was fantastic to see all of our tamariki using our 7Cs by being
compassionate, courageous and collaborative. There were some tightly fought races and you could
see the effort and courage of many of our learners as they dropped to the ground after crossing the
finishing line. Congratulations to the place getters from each year level as seen in the photographs
below. Thank you to Mr Moolman for organising such an awesome event, he even had the weather
cooperate! Thank you also to all the parent helpers, to Clare, Lisa and the Aubert Whānau Group for
organising the sausage sizzle and juicies, to Brendon Hannah Real Estate - Ray White and Anna for
supplying and cooking the sausages and to all our of our families and whānau for supporting our
tamariki running. It was a great day.

YEAR 0
Boys: 1  Leon, 2  Elijah, 3  Jaggerst nd rd

Girls: 1  Maddie, 2  Isla, 3  Harperst nd rd

YEAR 1
Boys: 1  John, 2  Pedro, 3  Lui st nd rd

Girls: 1  Taya, 2  Alessandra, 3  Penelopest nd rd

YEAR 2 
Boys: 1  Hugo, 2  Ruairidh, 3  Alfiest nd rd

Girls: 1  Becky, 2  Edie, 3  Estellest nd rd

YEAR 3 
Boys: 1  Harry, 2  William, 3  Liam st nd rd

Girls: 1  Mila, 2  Everly, 3  Geovana st nd rd

YEAR 4 
Boys: 1  Adam, 2  Wyatt, 3   Lachlanst nd rd

Girls: 1  Quinn, 2  Lucy A, 3   Giuliast nd rd

YEAR 5
Boys: 1  Brax, 2  Carter, 3  Elijah st nd rd

Girls: 1  Kayley, 2  Sadie, 3  Lauren st nd rd

YEAR 6 Boys 
 1  Jacob, 2  Lewis, st nd

3   Isaacrd

YEAR 6 Girls 
 1  Tui-May, 2  Sieni, st nd

3   Isabellard

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090314193625&__cft__[0]=AZXtu2U0TxSv7JJ2qSzCXjz5sASkDjDRR1Hohn325KGGpJBYlv-0ZB5i0fgveM06Ps-wp0_EO9vehITI46n3o4oyRn4h1jnY3mLSnnSmyC1ZHs_yB-cnJL6Qj58dP05s_7yUCVUpqegFeuIy4IMezPzgUlH5guRJZvyTKUFR9yVoOSgPL-InMYYCJOl0gM3dP8mDDGve_xAhwhe6Kkmv3v6Z&__tn__=-]K-R


Mid Year Reporting
At the end of term, we will be publishing our mid-year progress and achievement report to parents
and whānau alongside information about how this has changed from previous formats. As always, this
will include:

Learning Progress: An indication of your child's reading, writing and maths achievement. This will
be provided as an overall teacher judgment (OTJ) which has been collaboratively made by your
child’s teaching team using assessment data and evidence collected over time. This OTJ is made
about your child’s progress according to national curriculum expectations for their Year level at the
middle of the year and will be communicated as one of the following statements:

a.Student is currently working towards curriculum expectation
b.Student is currently working within curriculum expectation
c.Student is currently working beyond curriculum expectation

This will be accompanied by a graph plotting your child’s current achievement alongside curriculum
expectations.

Learning Goals: These goals indicate the strategies and skills your child will be working on in
reading, writing and maths to achieve the next stage of their curriculum development. These will
include ways you can support your child in their learning at home.
Learning Principles (7Cs): This is a rubric to indicate how your child is achieving according to
indicators of the Suzanne Aubert Principles (7 C’s): Christ-like, Compassionate, Collaborative,
Creative, Curious, Connected and Courageous. This will appear on the rubric as a frequency scale of
how often your child demonstrates these principles. This section will be accompanied by a written
general comment from your child’s whānau teacher which summarises their integrated
curriculum learning and development according to these principles.

COMMUNICATING LEARNING TO PARENTS & WHĀNAU
At Suzanne Aubert Catholic School we believe in the importance of a learning
focused partnership between ākonga (learner), whānau (family) and kaiako
(teachers). This is the key to setting your child up for success in their learning
at school. A key part of this partnership is communicating information to
parents and whānau about your child’s progress and achievement. At
Suzanne Aubert Catholic School, we communicate formally about learning
progress and achievement in various ways. This includes progress reports,
learning partnership hui, learning stories and learning celebrations.

National Curriculum Refresh
As you will be aware, a refreshed national Curriculum (Te Mātaiaho) is currently being implemented in
New Zealand schools. This new curriculum is underpinned by the science of learning and is
characterised by a scope and sequence of progress outcomes that students are expected to master at
each Year level. The Ministry of Education require that all schools teach and report progress within this
refreshed curriculum from 2025 onwards. IMPORTANT: Reporting alongside our new curriculum from
2025 onwards will differ from the previous reporting formats as the school is reporting against a new
set of expectations and progress outcomes for each Year level. As it is a new implementation, 2025 will
be considered a transition year as we work through the process of reporting progress to parents with
fidelity and accuracy according to a new set of measures.

Whānau Learning Conferences
To support our mid year reporting about progress
and achievement, we will be hosting our annual
Whānau Learning Conferences early in Term 3. This is
an opportunity to have a conversation with your
child’s whānau teacher about their learning progress
and achievement and set goals for the remainder of
the year. More details about this event and how to
book for the conferences will be shared at the end of
term when reports are published.



Knowledge-a-thon
This term we will host our first ever knowledge-a-thon fundraiser. Students have already received
their sponsor forms and questions to learn, you can also access these using the links below, or ask
Maria for a printed copy.

Sponsor Form (this includes a cover letter explaining how it all works)

Years 0-1 Questions

Years 2-3 Questions

Years 4-6 Questions

The knowledge-a-thon is a celebration of learning, it will be fun and inclusive with all children
receiving a prize and certificate on the day for participation, as well as going in the draw to win fun
prizes. The knowledge-a-thon will take place in the last week of the term, during school hours, on
Tuesday 24th of June.

What’s next?
Events for term 3 include a bingo night for parents and the annual school disco for students. 
Stay tuned for details!

Whānau Survey
The Aubert Whānau Group wants to hear from you! We’re gathering feedback
and ideas from our school community to help plan exciting fundraising
activities and events for the future. Your input will help us in prioritising what’s
most important as we create our fundraising plan for 2025 and beyond. It will
only take a few minutes of your time, please click here to complete the survey
(if you haven’t already).

Pastoral Care Update
As we all know life has its ups and downs, and sometimes a little extra support can make all the
difference. That’s where our Pastoral Care Team comes in. Whether someone is celebrating a new
baby, recovering from an injury, grieving a loss, or just going through a tough time, we’re here to
help. We offer meals, care packages, friendly check-in phone calls, home help, carpooling, prayers
and more.  If you or someone you know in our school community could use a bit of support, we’ve
now made it even easier to reach out. Simply fill out the new Pastoral Care Request Form available
in the school office. All requests are handled with care and confidentiality.

Next Meeting
As always, we encourage anyone who would like to be involved to attend our next meeting, which
is Monday 16th of June (note this has moved from its usual Thursday night slot due to the Matariki
long weekend).

The Aubert WHĀNAU GroupThe Aubert WHĀNAU Group

FINANCIAL SUPPORT FOR SCHOOL FAMILIES
We would like to remind ALL school parents and whānau that
there is access to financial support within the school for those
families that are struggling to cover costs for the various
financial commitments at Suzanne Aubert. This includes
financial support for uniform, attendance dues or camp fees.
If you would like to know more, please make contact with the
Principal at principal@suzanneaubert.school.nz to discuss
options. Please be reassured this process is managed with
care and confidentiality.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1E-GDewbKZD71isRXoyp7mo-p2AMWLjs5/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uMIub767wiopvz9rNsKhFa9PqKkTcbdi/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1L5FJqI-9fYqcOd9JhPxb2TLytStDlKJa/view?usp=share_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bACNFLaPtDro7SVHBH73Grcs-MPTpVCr/view?usp=share_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd9piMBfN195itJ8d8EykoMUqnod7t5Z2Ol0mwPArO3BKUg5Q/viewform?usp=header


SPORTS UPDATE 
We are now well into the winter sports season with the local
basketball and netball competitions running since the
beginning of term.  It is great to see a large number of our
tamariki participating in these team sports and we currently
have three basketball and six netball teams competing against
the other local primary schools.  A big thank you to our coaches
and managers for putting up their hands to run all of these
teams.  We couldn’t have so many of our children playing sports
without them.  

SACS Pulse - Year 3 Netball 

SACS Stars - Year 1 Netball

Earlier this term, James, Brooke and Imogen all competed for
Tauranga Water Polo in the U12 water polo tournament which was
held at BayWave. Competing against teams from other clubs
throughout the North Island, our tamariki showed great courage and
amazing growth in skill and teamwork throughout the tournament.  It
was great to see other ex Suzanne Aubert students, Mateo and Laon,
also competing. They will all have another chance to compete at the
upcoming Matariki Tournament at AUT Millennium in Auckland.

U12 WATER POLO

The annual Tough Guy and Gal Challenge was held at
Mercury Arena on Wednesday 9 June and a number of
our tamariki  braved the elements to take part.   The rain
pelted down most of the morning and certainly made for
a muddy obstacle course! 

TOUGH GUY AND GAL CHALLENGE

SACS Stars - Year 1-2 Little League Basketball 

CROSS COUNTRY CLUSTERS 
Following the success of our school cross country, our first five
placegetters in years 4-6 (Boys and Girls) qulaified to compete at the
Papamoa Cluster Cross Country. Despite the wet weather, the event went
ahead, and our tamariki had the chance to run against the top cross
country runners from the other local primary schools.  Excitingly, Tui-May
finished 3  in the year 6 girls race and Kayley achieved 7  place in the Year
5 Girls which meant both qualified to compete at the Western Bay of
Plenty Clusters on 10  June.

rd th
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MY WEEKEND
MANROSE KAUR (YEAR 1)

I went to the movies.  
I am with my mum. 

At first, Brooke could only see Sam. But out of the dark
came Lily. Brooke was so excited; she ran up to Lily and
gave her a big hug as Lily wagged her tail. Then Sam and
Brooke took Lily home to Mum and Dad, where they
hugged Lily like never before. As Lily wagged her tail and
barked with joy after her little adventure.

CROSS COUNTRY 
PENELOPE SEUSER (YEAR 1)

I ran past Alessandra at the 
Cross Country. 

MY WEEKEND
BROOKE BARRETT (YEAR 1)

I went to Classic Flyers. 

MATILDA 
ELLA CARTWRIGHT (YEAR 4)

Meet Matilda Wormwood from the book Matilda. She is a five year old girl who is short
with dark hair and bright blue eyes. Matilda is a very nice girl who lives in a very nice
house on a very nice street with not so nice parents, Mr and Mrs Wormwood.  She is
often seen wearing a blue dress with a white cardigan and a red ribbon in her short,
dark hair.  

Matilda is very passionate about reading. At school she is known for her bravery and
kindness. 

I“In the story, Matilda’s main role is to stand up for what’s right
and she never backs down from a challenge. Without Matilda,
the kids at Crunchem Hall Primary School would be doomed
before they go to college and Lavender wouldn’t have a friend
who understands her. 
I think Matilda is a great character because no matter who
reads the book, everyone wants to have a friend like her. 

Aubert Authors!

THOG
ORLANDO MILLS (YEAR 1)

Thog tips off the thin log. 
He tips into a pit of moths. 



Yesterday I was so excited because it was cross country! Cross
country is a run. It was 2.5km and so tiring because I decided
to run fast at the start, but it was not a good idea. Secondly, I
was first at the start but close to halfway. Quinn was in front. I
tried to beat her because I wanted to win for my dad because
he didn’t get to watch me because he was in Auckland.
Eventually I was so close to the finish line but Quinn was first!
But then I finally made it to the finish line all puffed and my
legs were aching, my face was red and I told myself “keep
going, you can do it”.

EARTH
BRIXTON DICKEY (YEAR 3)

CROSS COUNTRY 
LUCY ARNOLD (YEAR 4)

VENUS
ALYSSA CHOOI (YEAR 3)



WIND 
ARLO MUSTARD (YEAR 5)

Have you ever walked out your door and felt a breeze? It’s wind. Wind is just simply, air
in motion controlled by the temperature and pressure. 

How is wind created?
Wind is created by the cool ocean air. When the heated up air gets too hot, it rises and
the cool ocean air replaces it. When the air swaps, it makes the breeze known as wind.  

How does wind link to navigation? 
Have you gone down to a jetty and launched a sailboat? Imagine launching a boat but
with no motor. Did you know the triangular shape of the sail collects wind in the sail
and then moves the boat? 

How do different wind conditions affect navigation? 
If you are coming back from Australia and there is a strong wind current in front of
you, it will take you longer to get back to New Zealand. 

Conclusion
We appreciate the wind, but what if the wind suddenly
disappeared? Birds would be sad because they would have
to constantly flap their wings. Sails won’t be able to move,
kites wouldn’t fly in the sky, and wind power companies
wouldn't be able to generate electricity. We are lucky that
wind is still here.

Yesterday was Cross Country day! The whole school had to go on the court. Mr Mills
told some rules to us. Then each class lined up and started walking to the place where
we had to do cross country.  

CROSS COUNTRY RUN
PRISHA BHASIN (YEAR 4)

We finally made it! All of us sat down in our year level. My year
level watched the little kids do their run. They went zooming!
After the year 3 boys, it was my year level, the year four girls. 

We all had to warm up first. After that Mr Moolman said “On
your marks, get set, go!” I sprinted for my life. My legs started
aching. My face was red but I did not stop. I was half way there.
I saw the other girls starting to walk. I was so close to the end. I
was telling myself “you got this, keep going.” Then I finally
made it to the finish line! I felt so proud of myself and I still
didn’t beat my normal score: 5  Place!  th



KEY DATES
DATES EVENTS

Thursday 12 June Fresh Moves (Practice All Day + Performance at Baycourt at 6pm)

Thursday 12 June Funky Fun Day (Year 1-2)

Friday 13 June Year 3 - 4 Basketball World Cup 

Tue 17 - Thurs 19 June ERO Review

Thursday 26 June Year 5 - 6 Basketball World Cup 

Friday 27 June Last Day of Term Two (school reports are published this week)

TERM 2 2025

TEACHER 

ONLY 

DAY 

FRIDAY 29

AUGUST








